

Wexford General Hospital Ospidéal Ginearálta Loch Garman

Hospital Manager's Office Tel: 053-9153156 E-Mail: <u>Jacinta.Egan@hse.ie</u> (P.A.)

21 October 2022

Deputy Johnny Mythen, T.D., Dáil Éireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street, **Dublin 2.**

Email: johnny.mythen@oireachtas.ie

Re: PQ 51819/22 -

MRI Scanner - Wexford General Hospital

Dear Deputy Mythen,

I refer to recent PQ with regard to the new MRI Scanner at Wexford General Hospital, which has been referred to me for direct response.

I can confirm that the Design Team for the project was appointed on 28/09/2022. They have since met and Stage 1 of the design process has commenced. It is envisaged that construction stage will commence in late 2023, subject to no issues arising.

I trust that this information is helpful to you.

Yours sincerely,

LINDA O'LEARY,

HOSPITAL MANAGER.



Fax: (053) 9141910